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Board of Library Trustees Photo – 5:00
CONVENED AT 5:21pm
CALL MEETING TO ORDER
Chair Lynn Crutchley called the meeting to order.
ROLL CALL

Roll call by Administrative Assistant Elaine McMillion.

Trustees Present:





Lynn Crutchley










Jerry King

Stephanie Murguia

Jill Johnson-Tucker

Eleanor Palk

Staff Present:



 


Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director

Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager










Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Friends of the Library Present:

Virginia Hayter, Friends of the Library 1st Vice President

Public Present:





Kerrie Benvenuti, Newport Beach resident

Jim Mosher, Newport Beach resident
Elizabeth Stahr, Corona del Mar Resident

PUBLIC COMMENTS – Elaine McMillion read the rules for public comments.  No public comments were made at this time.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Murguia/Trustee Johnson-Tucker) to approve the meeting minutes from the Board Meeting of October 3, 2011. Motion carried by acclamation.

CURRENT BUSINESS 
Items for Review and Discussion

Customer Comments – Customer comments were reviewed.  Trustee Jerry King commended staff on the extent they go to satisfy customers with such well written responses.
Library Activities – Monthly update of library events, services and statistics were reviewed.

Financial Update – Monthly expenditure status of the Library’s operating expenses on services, salaries and benefits by department was reviewed.

Items for Review and Possible Action

Library Policy (A) – Circulation Policies – The circulation policies pertaining to library cards, library materials, loan periods, fines/fees, library privileges, reserves, customer records, and interlibrary loans were reviewed and discussed with emphasis made on order of definitions and fines/fees and the term “check-out” in relation to using materials in-house or out of the library.  

Public comment made on library card borrowing privileges listed on the first page.

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Murguia/Trustee Palk) to revise the policy as follows: 6.0 to become 8.0; 7.0 to become 6.0; 8.0 to become 7.0.  Motion carried by acclamation.

Virginia Hayter left the meeting at 5:45 p.m.

Library Policy (B) – Expressive Activity / Use of Library Grounds – The policy and copies of the maps of all library location’s expressive activity areas were reviewed and discussed.  
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Palk/Trustee Murguia) to revise by adding an “s” to the word “Banner” in paragraph number 8, and revising paragraph number 3 to read as: “To maintain City libraries and library grounds in a manner that is without visual clutter, which may detract from or be incompatible with the design of the library, and use of library grounds;” Motion carried by acclamation.
Library Policy in Council Policy Manual (I-2) Use of the Newport Beach Public Library – Revisions to this policy were discussed in relation to their consistency and clarity in the use of the library facilities in order to help prevent disruptions and to make the library a pleasant place to visit.  It was noted that once the Civic Center parking structure was open that there would be more covered areas for customers to park their bicycles and carts.  Trustee Palk noted that the Friends of the Library Bookstore does not allow strollers in the store; however, wheelchairs are allowed. Information about the bicycle racks at each of the library locations will be brought to the next meeting for discussion.
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Palk/Trustee Johnson-Tucker) to revise this policy by adding “Occupying furniture in a manner that suggests lounging, including but not limited to, propping feet on chairs, sofas, or tables, and/or occupying more than one space.”  To separate “Smoking and Sleeping:”, and to add “Parking bicycles or other wheeled conveyances  or shopping carts in any area other than designated bicycle racks.”  Motion carried by acclamation.
Staff will red-line all revisions as discussed at this meeting and then will email them to the Board of Library Trustees prior to being sent to the Newport Beach City Attorney for review.  
Monthly Reports

Civic Center Update – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reported on the closure of the Central Library from October 17 through October 30.  Staff performed perfectly to prepare prior to and during the closure.  All went according to schedule with no major problems.  C.W. Driver had the wall up within 72 hours. Other than the fans going out in the computer room, the sump alarm not going off when six inches of water collected in the basement, over ten carts full of reserve items lined up in the Central library lobby ready for customers to pick up, and graffiti on the constructed wall upstairs after the library re-opened, nothing paramount occurred.  Luckily the water in the basement did not reach the new systems that have been put in so no damage occurred and the computer room temperature was brought back to an operable level.  Within three days the many holds were retrieved by customers and the graffiti was painted over after a police report was made.  Steel for the stairway to and from the Civic Center should be delivered and installed sometime before the end of November.  Projected completion of the entire Civic Center project is December 2012.
Public comment was made recommending that staff take note of issues during this closure in order to prepare for future closures.  Staff had prepared contingency plans for this closure as well as future closures.
Trustee Eleanor Palk thanked Cynthia Cowell for sending email updates to the Board and to staff as they were very timely and thorough. The Board of Library Trustees thanked all staff for a fabulous job.

Board of Library Trustees Monitoring List – All items listed for the December 5 Board of Library Trustees meeting will be presented.
Library Services Director Report – Cynthia Cowell reported that the agenda presented at this meeting is the official format for all City of Newport Beach Boards and Commissions as revised by the City Attorney and City Clerk to be used by all groups abiding by the Brown Act.
Library Foundation Liaison Report – Trustee Jerry King had nothing new to report.
Friends of the Library Liaison Report – Trustee Eleanor Palk had nothing new to report.
DSLS Liaison Report – Cynthia Cowell reported that ticket sales are going well and if interested in attending that it would be best to purchase tickets now before they are all sold out. 
BOARD OF LIBRARY TRUSTEES ANNOUNCEMENTS OR MATTERS WHICH MEMBERS WOULD LIKE PLACED ON A FUTURE AGENDA FOR DISCUSSION, ACTION OR REPORT (NON-DISCUSSION ITEM)
· Bicycle racks at all library locations 

· Items listed under December 5, 2011 Board of Library Trustees Monitoring List:

· Review of Possible Library Expansion Naming Opportunities

· Literacy Program Update

· MyiLibrary Review – Downloadable Materials

ADJOURNMENT – 6:46pm
Submitted by:

_________________________________________________
Trustee Stephanie Murguia, Secretary 
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